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Welcome from CEO  
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Welcome to 2014 

The staff and management of NPA Family Ser-

vices ATSI Corporation look forward to working 

with the NPA in 2014 towards achieving positive 

healthy relationships and fantastic outcomes for 

individuals, families and communities. 

 

We have jumped into the New Year with great 

energy and enthusiasm, we have planned events 

activities and workshops for the year and have 

developed a calendar which we aim to follow 

closely and we have some exciting things hap-

pening throughout the year.  

I urge everyone in the NPA to participate in our workshops during 2014, work-

shops are a great way to learn new things, get ideas from others, get to know 

new people and even have some fun. If you have a group of people interested 

in hearing more from one of our programs let us know and staff will gladly 

come to you to share their knowledge about any topic you would like.  

 

We aim to keep the community informed about our services and events 

through our monthly newsletter, radio sessions and community notices, please 

come in to our offices or phone in anytime you would like more information. 

Our website is up and running with lots of photos and information about our 

services and staff www.npaws.com.au 

 

I would like to encourage our customers, clients and visitors to give us feed-

back on our services anytime and complete a feedback form located in the re-

ception area of all our centres, if you wish to make a complaint or express con-

cerns please do so in writing or ask our reception staff for a complaints form. 

Your feedback helps us to improve our service delivery for everyone. 

 

Amanda Ewart 

Chief Executive Officer 

http://www.npaws.com.au
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In December 2014 CEO Amanda Ewart and Director Patricia Yusia were invited to attend a Forum in 

Brisbane which was developing the Future Direction of Early Childhood Services in QLD, the forum 

consisted of heads of Regional offices Department of Education and CEOõs of Peak Bodies in QLD. 

It was a privilege that we were invited to contribute to the process of developing a dynamic state 

strategic Plan for Early Childhood services in QLD. 

 

The QLD State government wants to improve the educational outcomes for all Queensland children 

so that when they leave school they contribute to the economic development of the state of 

Queensland with the skills and tools they have attained through education and training.  

 

The Government recognises the importance of the learning children receive in their early years of 

development particularly in the period birth to 8 years and the need to provide more supports and 

resources for children and their parents.  Important services for this age group include child care, 

PrePrep/kindergarten, playgroup, family support, parent education and information, health care.  

 

Many of these services are provided and supported by our organisation and we were able to con-

tribute our knowledge and ideas on how to better improve supports for parents to the Forum.  

Itõs a good feeling to know that even though we are a small remote indigenous community we still 

are recognised and included in such a major event. 

You can find out more about the Queensland Plan for Early Childhood in the document Pathways 

for Action ð Improving Early Childhood Outcomes Department of Education, Training & Employ-

ment. 

www.earlychildhood.qld.gov.au/futuredirections  

 

Amanda Ewart 

CEO 

Future Direction of Early Childhood  

Services in QLD  

http://www.earlychildhood.qld.gov.au/futuredirections


 

For many youth aged 13-17 years the Youth centre was the only place where they were actually engaging 

with support services and having access to information and emotional support when they were experiencing 

difficult times with family. Activities offered included cooking, computer use, movies, listening to music, pool 

tables, air hockey, basketball, disco night, fishing excursions, education sessions, team participation in sports, 

craft, drum it up, kickboxing. 

 

The Ama Maizie Youth Centre was named after one of the founding members of the Bamagau Kazil TSI Cor-

poration the late Ms Maizie Mau, the corporation has been operating since 1991. 

 

CEO Amanda Ewart explains, that the centre has been operating for many years on the smell of an oily rag, it 

has never received any funding from the government and operated on small donations from Bamaga Enter-

prise and income earned from child care fees, but due to the rising cost of living the Bamagau Kazil TSI Cor-

poration can no longer afford to keep running it. Our equipment is old and needs replacement, the youth 

centre bus is very old and not safe to be on the road anymore, we need funding for wages and the operating 

costs of the centre. 

It is very difficult to find funding for a youth drop in centre, this type of youth activity does not seem to be a 

priority for the government. With such a low attendance rate at school we know that the Bamaga Youth Cen-

tre provides a valuable point of contact for some young people, it may be the only place where they will re-

ceive words of encouragement, health and life skills education and keep them out of trouble, a place they can 

call their own. 

We are very disappointed that we cannot afford to keep the doors open but we will keep looking for funding 

as we believe it to be a very important service for the youth of Bamaga and contributes to the low rate of ju-

venile crime in the community. 

BAMAGA YOUTH CENTRE CLOSED 

DOWN DUE TO NO FUNDI NG  

 

In October 2013 the Ama Maizie Youth Centre at 

Bamaga had to close its doors to the youth of 

Bamaga due to a lack of funding. 

The Bamaga Youth Centre has been operating since 

2008 it was built with donations from Bamaga Enter-

prise Ltd. The Centre was operating 6 days a week 

3pm to 10 pm. 

It has been a great place for the youth of Bamaga to 

hang out, keeping them off the streets and engaged 

in social activities and educational workshops and a 

nutritious meal each evening.  Attendance ranged 

from 15 ð 65 youth at any one time. 
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WHS Theme of the Month  
Manual Handling & Personal Protection -  Mosquito Bites  

Important Info from Beatrice  

 

Manual Handling  

Size up the Load  

Move the Load as close to the body as possible 

Always bend your knees 

Raise the load with your legs  

Turn your feet in the direction that you want to move the load.  

 

Mosquito Bites  

Dress in light coloured , loose fitting clothing. Mosquito species 

are attracted to dark colours and bite through tight fit clothing.  

Defend. Choose a mosquito repellent that has been registered 

by the Environmental Protection Agency. 
 

Information from:  Workplace Health & Safety, Volume 1, Issue 4.   

Emergency Info:  

Life Threatening  

000 

RACQ Road Closure  

1300 130 595 

Ergon Energy  

13 22 96 

Origin Energy  

Natural  & LP Gas (leaks only)  

1800 808 526 

NPA Regional Council  

07 4090 4100 

QLD Fire & Rescue  

Service 000  

State Emergency  

Services 132 500  

Bamaga Hospital  

07 4069 3166 

Beatrice Sebasio  

Workplace Health & Safety Officer  
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With World Aids Day being on December 1, the Sexual Health Education Team organized a com-

munity event looking at raising awareness on HIV and AIDS at the Bamaga outdoor basketball 

courts. Community members of all ages were encouraged to participate in the mixed 3 on 3 bas-

ketball competition along with other activities such as face painting and ghost net weaving. Par-

ticipants enjoyed the family orientated environment with health promotion giveaways, a free sau-

sage sizzle and music playing. 

 

Before the games started, a balloon release ceremony was held paying respects to those who had 

lost their lives from HIV & AIDS with Aunty Bev emphasizing the importance of living a healthy 

lifestyle to prevent diseases such as HIV from making their way into our community. It was great to 

see people of all ages from children to youths and adults/parents participating in the event, espe-

cially in the balloon release ceremony. 

 

The King of the Court basketball competition proved to be a draw card with 6 teams participating. 

The games were very entertaining with a few nail biting finishes that tested the playersõ nerves, 

skills and fitness. Condoman also made an appearance and entered a team in the competition.  At 

the end of the night, there could only be one winner. The Jets were crowned champions as their 

skill and teamwork proved to be too much for opposing teams to handle. They went home with 

$60 mobile phone credits each as the winning prize. 

 

Overall, everybody was a winner. It was great to see community members of all ages attending and 

participating in the activities. The Sexual Health Education Team would like to acknowledge the 

stakeholders and the volunteers from within the NPAFACS organization and the community who 

were vital in making the World Aids Day 2013 event possible. 

 

Thank you to the NPARC Events Team, Wendy Phineasa (NPA Basketball Association), NPA Menõs 

and Womenõs Health Team, Chronic Illness Reduction Team, Keith Carney (Bus Driver), Drew Dib-

den (BBQ), NPAFACS Maintenance Crew, Healing Centre staff, Rebecca Williams, Sawadu Dai, Talei 

Elu and Kitiana Lagia.  Without their hard work and enthusiasm, the event would not have been a 

success. 
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